Minute number 236

Coln St Dennis Parish Council
Minutes of meeting held on Zoom on 9*" March 2021 at 6.30 pm.

Present: Councillors: Nick Dummett (NTD) Co-opt Chairman, Malcolm Carmichael (MCQC),
Phillip Allen (PA).
In attendance: Wendy James (WJ) - Clerk

Residents: Doug & Claire Petersen, Mukul Chawila, Angie Kaye, Harry Talbot Rice,
Anshul Raja, Louise Gregory, Nicky Talbot Rice, Anne Williams

1. Apologies. None.
2. Minutes of the last meeting and actions arising.

Minutes of the meeting on 21 January 2021 were read out at the meeting and approved.
Action: NTD to sign minutes and send back to WJ.

3. To co-opt two new Councillors |

The vacancies for two new Parish Councillors have been advertised with a closing date of 5t
March 2021. Two applications were received from residents. The Councillors agreed to co-
opt Angie Kaye & Harry Talbot Rice to the Parish Council. NTD welcomed them.

Action: W1 to arrange signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office forms with Angie Kaye
& Harry Talbot Rice.

4. Discuss possibility of a Coln St Dennis Parish Council Sub-committee.

NTD explained the possibility that a Coln St Dennis Parish Council sub-committee could be
created, and the role of the committee would be to look after parish assets. Once the filling
in of the car parking space on Calcot Green was completed then refurbishment of the
whole common could be one and other areas. One elected Councillor would need to be on
the sub-committee, but residents would be able to join the committee, attend and vote at
meetings on non-financial matters. Residents were encouraged to contact NTD or W) if
they would like to express their interest and know more.

5. Changes to Bank Mandate

Currently there are 4 councillors who are signatories on the Lloyds Bank account. NTD has
filled in forms to add the Clerk (WJ) to the account and NTR will be removed as 3 signatory.
Councillors agreed.

6. AOB

MC explained that he had noticed there has been cars travelling at speed through
Fossebridge in the early hours of the morning. It was advised that he should contact our
local Neighbourhood Watch contact to voice his concern, NTD will also do this.

NTR has asked if the sign post in Coln St Dennis at the bottom of the lane to Northleach was
completely obscured by vegetation. It could be cleared so it was clear to see. NTD will do
this.




MC took the opportunity at the meeting to thank NTR for all his work as chairman of the
Parish Council for many years. Other councillors and residents supported this.

The meeting ended at 6.54pm
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